PRIMET PRIMARY SCHOOL

Tatton Street, Colne. BB8 8JE Telephone: 01282 864607 www.primet.lancs.sch.uk



Monday 16th March

Dear Parents and Carers,

This letter is to update you about changes in school in relation to the Coronavirus COVID - 19.

As a school it is important that we maintain our usual routines and procedures with the children to keep them calm and safe. However we understand that certain changes will be necessary over the coming days and weeks. We cannot foresee what these changes may be, but as a school I feel confident that we have planned for many circumstances and I would like to thank everybody for their continued support in this.

Please note that any children who come to school with any cold or flu like symptoms will be sent home for 7 days as stated in the letter you received on Friday 13th March. I understand this may be difficult but we have to consider everybody in school including both children and staff. Other procedures are now being put into place, so we have taken the decision not to have assemblies and to keep visitors coming onto the site to a minimum.

The children understand what to do and the staff have a clear message to maintain hygiene strategies throughout the day to minimise any risk.

Children who are at home can complete school work which will be available on the website. This will be uploaded on the class pages today and is available for all absent children.

These changes are necessary but please remember that we shall put the care of your children first at all times.

Yours sincerely

Christopher Holmes

Headteacher